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Thank you Mr. President, the Philippines warmly welcomes the delegation of Trinidad and Tobago to the 2nd cycle of the UPR process and the presentation of its national report. We note the progress made in the field of human rights protection, including legislative and institutional changes, since its first UPR cycle in 2011.
In particular, we note the proclamation on 2 January 2013 of the Trafficking in Persons Act of 2011. The legislation has been described as comprehensive, adopting a victim-centred approach and focusing on women and children in accordance with the UN Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, especially Women and Children, and supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. Indeed, we acknowledge the benefits of this Act in terms of combating trafficking in persons by: (a) protecting and assisting victims of trafficking; (b) facilitating the efficient investigation of cases of trafficking in persons; (c) facilitating the prosecution of individuals and organizations involved in trafficking; and (d) promoting cooperation between Trinidad and Tobago and other States in order to prevent and suppress trafficking in persons and to punish offenders.

Despite this progress, the Philippines remains concerned with the upward trend of crime rate in the country. We are concerned that violent crimes will further undermine the country's political and business environment, adding to the challenges facing the twin island nation's oil-dependent economy. We encourage the current government, which is geared towards an anti-crime platform, to step up measures to reduce crime, which is in large part due to the institutional weakness of the country's security forces. We believe that systemic policymaking should continue to strengthen security reforms, as such crimes have the potential to become significant impediment to the country's economic and political stability over the years to come.
The Philippines makes the following recommendations, for consideration:
1. Consider ratifying ICRMW and CAT;
2. Consider ratifying the Optional Protocols to CAT, CRC and CEDAW
 We wish Trinidad and Tobago a successful review. Thank you, Mr. President.

